                                                 Minutes of Board of Adjustment’s Hearing held on April 17, 2018
[bookmark: _GoBack]Call to Order.  Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  Board members present were Bill Fluhrer, Ann Sullivan, and James Jorgensen.  Roll call of Board members was taken with Three (3) Board members in attendance.  Also present was Lezlie Weber, Zoning Administrator.  Attached to these minutes and made a part hereof is a list of additional attendees.  
Approval of Agenda.  A motion was made to amend the agenda by removing agenda item VI. A, because Sand Acres needed to postpone by Angela Ruzicka, seconded by David Boehmer, Roll call was taken and the motion was unanimously approved.  Motion to approve amended agenda was made by David Boehmer, seconded by Bill Fluhrer, Roll call was taken and the motion was unanimously approved. 

Approval of Minutes.  A motion to approve Minutes from March 20, 2018 was made by Angela Ruzicka and seconded by James Jorgensen. Roll call was taken and the motion was unanimously approved.
Public Comment: none
Old Business.  Lezlie put out that the ordinance is being reviewed and if any board members have seen any corrections that need to be made, now is the time. Some amendments for the Floodplain have come in so the more eyes to help review other possible changes would be nice. 
New Business. 
A. This item was amended to be removed from agenda. 

B. Variance Request by Dan Burnett for the expansion of a pre-existing building on property located at 1179 Ocean Ave, Floyd IA 50435, in the E ½ SE 850’ X 512.47’ of Section 29, Township 97 North, Range 16 West of the 5th P.M., Floyd Township, Floyd County, Iowa. Board opened the meeting to the applicant. Dan Burnett presented his plans on wanting to extend his current building another 15-16 ft. Lezlie Weber explained that his building is currently already impeding on the ordinances set back restrictions, but the building was there previous to the current ordinance, therefor grandfathering that in. however, the extension that Mr. Burnett wants to do will impede even more, and make the set back from the right of way 0. Lezlie informed the board that she has discussed this with the county engineer and that he is ok with Mr. Burnett building up to, but not exceeding into the right of way. Discussion on where the right of way is was made. Mr. Burnett knows that the tree line on his property is about the line for the right of way. Mr. Burnett said both neighbors had called him. Lezlie also mentioned that Jill had called her and said she was for it. 
Board members discussed, Jim Jorgensen asked if he will stay within the limits. Lezlie said that engineers agreed that the trees stumps currently located on property are the right of way line. And Chair asked for a motion. Fluhrer made motion to approve the extension as long as Mr. Burnett does not go into the right of way, or extend the building more than 16 ft. Ruzicka seconded. Roll call was taken and the motion was unanimously approved
Other business: There was no further business.
Commission Comments: none
Staff Comments: None

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn was made by David Boehmer and seconded by Angela Ruzicka. The motion to adjourn was approved. 

Meeting Adjourned.

Lezlie Weber, Zoning Administrator
